

Office of the President

October 4, 2022

Dr. Belle Wheelan, President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan,

In keeping with the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools' Principles of Accreditation: Foundations for Quality Enhancement, St. Philip's College would like to notify you of a substantive change implemented fall 2022. The change relates to Substantive Change Procedure Seven for closing an OCIS program.

Following the spring 2022 semester, CAST Lead High School decided to close its programs affiliated with St. Philip's College due to no enrollment (Off-campus Instructional Site prospectus Case ID SC 012223 dated November 1, 2020, SACSCOC approval dated February 8, 2021).

No faculty or staff are impacted by this change, as faculty and staff continue to be employed by the College and their duties continue to support other Hospitality programs.

Please let me know if you have any additional questions or concerns regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Dr. Adena Williams Loston

President

CC: George Johnson, Institutional Accreditation Liaison, St. Philip's College